Dear colleague:

On behalf of the United States Interferometry Consortium, I am writing to invite your participation in preparing a white paper on ground-based optical interferometry for the decadal review.  

The USIC evolved from an ad hoc working group formed after the Workshop on Future Directions for Interferometry
 in 2005.  We have organized several sessions at AAS and SPIE meetings, where we have already met with many of you. Based on these meetings and discussions, we believe that a consensus is developing concerning the broad outlines of an interferometry white paper which would be broadly supported by our community.  The main themes are:

Effective science operation of existing (and completed/upgraded) array facilities

Community access to interferometry

Planning and development for the future

Notably not on the list is a bullet for a major new array facility project beginning in the decade.  While this might be timely in the future, it does not appear to be strongly supported for review in 2010.

This approach to the future development of interferometry has been favorably reviewed by the ReSTAR committee
.  NOAO has expressed interest in studying the role that it might have in supporting and implementing such a program. We look forward to carrying this discussion forward in a special session at the Marseille SPIE in June.  

Beyond brief discussion meetings, we need volunteers to participate in preparation of the white paper.  To facilitate this, we are proposing to organize a number of working groups, with participation open to all.  The main task of these groups will not be drafting text, though that would be welcome, but of gathering the evidence and organizing by outline the logic and the recommendations that follow.

For initial purposes, we propose the following working groups.

1. Science opportunities for interferoemtry in the coming decade

2. Operational funding requirements and funding models for array facilities.

3. Science-driven enhancements of array facilities.

4. U.S. Community demand for interferometry

5. Models for community access to private interferometry facilities.

6. A roadmap for the future development of interferometry.

We invite volunteers to participate in one or more of these – or identify an area that you feel has been short-changed and propose another WG.

Our timetable is to firm up participation soon after the SPIE meeting, allow the working groups to converge on recommendations during the summer, and then bring together representatives for a face-to-face working meeting to integrate recommendations and draft text.  We are expecting to have some travel support.

To indicate your interest in participating, please respond by email to: xxxxxxxxxxxxx.

Regardless of whether or not you participate in a working group, we invite you to join the USIC.  The benefits of joining will be regular updates on white paper progress, and a timely opportunity to review and advise on the draft.

With your support, we look forward to presenting to the decadal review a white paper which is clear, compelling, and solidly backed by our community.

Theo ten Brummelaar (chair, USIC)
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� http://www.noao.edu/meetings/interferometry/


� http://www.noao.edu/system/restar/files/ReSTAR_final_14jan08.pdf





